

## **Glastry College**

Principal: Mr A J Hutchinson BSc Hons MSc PGCE PQH (NI)

Enrich → Empower → Excel

14 Victoria Road Ballyhalbert Newtownards BT22 1DQ Tel: 028 4277 1226 www.glastrycollege.org.uk

20 August 2020

Dear Parent/Person with Parental Responsibility

We are delighted that our Year 12 pupils will be returning to Glastry College on Monday 24 August from 9.30am until 3.45pm. Due to no public transportation being provided, parents/guardians will have to make their own transport arrangements. All pupils will be expected to **wear full school uniform**, bring their school bag, pencil case. They should also bring **a snack/drink for break and a packed lunch** as canteen facilities will not be provided.

As part of our COVID protocols, on arrival all pupils will have their temperature taken and their hands sanitised before entering college premises. Following this, they will meet with their Group Tutor and Head of Year, Mr A Gray, and then follow a bespoke Induction Programme aimed at helping them settle into the routine of school. Pupils will be dispersed at staggered times between 3.35pm and 3.45pm and should be collected at the front of the college.

Due to COVID 19, parents cannot enter the college premises without a prior appointment. Should you have any queries, please contact the school office on 028 427 71226 and a member of staff will return your call.

As a college we are aware that 2020 has been a very difficult year for many families, but are confident that with our strong pastoral care programme and child-centred ethos, that your child will settle quickly back into life at Glastry.

Yours sincerely

Mrs K Ucerris

Mrs K Harris Vice Principal